
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Bible Study……………...9:45am 
Worship…………………10:45am 
 
LifeGroups 
Hannigan……………… .. 5;30pm 
Denham…………..….. .... 5:30pm 
Reynolds………......….. .. 6:00pm 
Morris…………….……… 5:00pm 
 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study………….....7-8:00pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker    304-925-7435 
                              stephen@kccofc.org 

Elders: 

Tom Hannigan       304-965-7435  
Chris Morris           304-344-1817 
Bill Reynolds          304-744-0012 
Joe Riley                304-346-4476 
 

Deacons: 

Matt Barber, Alex Derenburger, Paul Estep, 
Doug Hartley, Carson Henley, Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely, Richard Wagner, and 
Pete Williams 

Weekly Newsletter of the Kanawha City Church of Christ 

5101 Chesterfield Avenue, SE 

Charleston, WV 25304 

(304) 925-7435 

kanawhacitychurch.org 

Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

Youth Ministry 
Let me begin by saying, “Thank you!” to Alex and Ali for the work they have done with the church 
at Kanawha City. They will be greatly missed and we want to offer them our prayers and best 
wishes as they begin their work at Hurricane! I would also ask that you pray for the church at   
Kanawha City as we make decisions on how to best move forward and ensure that we continue to 
grow and have a vibrant youth ministry. 
 

As has always been the case, we want to wrap our arms around the youth of the church and our 
community, and allow them to see that we love them and believe that their physical and spiritual 
well being is a top priority at this church. We are excited about the work that Carson Henley is  
doing to invigorate our youth education. We are grateful for all of the men and women that are  
volunteering their time to teach our youth! We hope that all of us will prayerfully consider how we 
might become more greatly involved in these efforts. 
 

Moving forward, we want to make sure that there are plenty of opportunities for our youth to be  
together, so that they might form lasting friendships. We believe that close relationships with each 
other and the knowledge that they are loved by their church family will play a vital role in their  
spiritual formation. That being said, we want to begin to have regular parent meetings to make 
sure that these opportunities are planned and implemented. We had our first parent meeting this 
past Sunday night, and we were able to set dates for many upcoming youth activities. More  
information on each activity will be provided as they approach, but be sure to save the date now 
and begin praying for their success. 
 

Remember, the youth are the church of today. EVERY member of the church is called upon to 
follow Christ’s example of blessing the children (Mark 10:16). Thank you for loving God, for loving 
His church, and for loving EACH and EVERY member of His church! 
 

Love you all! Stephen 
 
UPCOMING YOUTH ACTIVITIES: 
MONTH OF APRIL - Recycle Drive (Details will be provided Sunday) 
APRIL 14 - Escape Room, 3pm, please RSVP to Amy Kuhns by 4/2/18 
APRIL 29 - Recycling Project and Lesson during Bible School hour 
MAY 18 - SkyZone 
MAY 20 - Children’s Lesson and Activity at Danner Meadow Park during LifeGroup 
JUNE 10-13 - VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
JUNE 30 - Zoo Trip 
JULY 27 - Faith & Family Night at the WV Power Park 

 



April 1, 2018 
  

Morning Assembly 
  

Front Greeter:   Debbie Derenburger 
Usher:    Richard Wagner 
Worship Leader:  Carson Henley 
Opening Prayer:   Steve Samples 
Communion Preside:  Chuck Denham 
 Serve East:     Tom Winnell 
                          Doug Hartley 
 Serve West:    Paul Estep 
                          Paul Cantrell 
Scripture Reading: Alex Ross 
Closing Prayer: Bill Reynolds 
Contribution Tally:   H & R Kinder 
Sound Booth:    Matt Barber 
PowerPoint:    Linda Hall 
Nursery:     Brenda Hannigan 
  Assistant:  Alaina Morris 
 

 
 

 

  

  March 28 April 4 
Usher:           Paul Estep Tom McNeely 

Prayer:                Nick Johnson Bob Midkiff 

Sound Booth: Tom McNeely Paul Estep 
 

 

Bible Classes from 7:00-8:00pm 
   

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

Grace Wagner 

Sunday Morning Children’s Breakfast Prep: 

Jane Barber 

 
 

 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 

 
 
Attendance  
 Bible Class………………………….…63 
 Worship…………………….……..….105 
 Wednesday……………………………43 
  

Contribution...……..…………...…….$4,261.00 

March 27th - Book Club Meeting, 7pm at the 
home of Danene Hartley. The book we are reading 
is: Crimes against a Book Club by Kathy  
Cooperman. Everyone is welcome to join us. 
 

April 1 - Easter Sunday 
 

April 3 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm at the church  
building. 
 

April 14 - Youth Group Activity, 3pm Locked & 
Coded Escape Room. You must RSVP to Amy 
Kuhns by April 2nd, so that we can reserve our 
room. 
 

April 26 - Young At Heart Breakfast, 10am, 
please RSVP to Joe Riley or sign the sheet in the 
foyer. 
 

May 6 - Elders and Deacons Meeting, after  
worship services in room 17. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 Everyone is welcomed and encouraged to 
attend a short business meeting after services on 
the following dates: 
 
April 15th - 1st reading of refinancing loan terms 
 
April 22nd - 2nd reading and vote 
 
 
 
 
 

 Join us in celebrating Maurica and Michael 
Smith as they prepare to welcome their baby girl on 
April 7, 2018 at 2:00pm at the Dunbar Women’s 
Club. They are registered at Target and Amazon. 
Please RSVP to msmithbabyshower@hotmail.com 
or call/text Janice Richardson at 304-766-7303. 
 Diaper Raffle: Please bring a package of 
disposable diapers to be entered in a chance to win 
a prize! Pampers Swaddlers preferred, but all 
brands and sizes are appreciated! 
 

(Maurica is the daughter of  
Gene and Janice Richardson) 

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     
5:30-6:30pm Sunday at the building. Studying the 
Andy Stanley series, The N Commands.  
Also serving communion each Sunday evening. 

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
5:30-7:30 in their home.  
Studying The Bible Project. 

• Chris and Renee Morris       
5:00-7:00pm, See Chris for location. 
Studying The Bible Project. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
6:00-8:00pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying The Bible Project. 
 

Join a LifeGroup! They are open to everyone,  
feel free to try them all!  

 
Contact the group leaders for more information! 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Ehren Johnson  3/1 
Telina Williams  3/1 
Matthew Kuhns  3/5 
JR Nichols  3/6 
Darlena Reynolds 3/9 
Carson Henley  3/12 
Kais Terzic  3/15 
Wendy Johnson  3/18 
Diana Boggs  3/20 
Ann Estep  3/20 
Paul Estep  3/20 
Amy Kuhns  3/21 
Marian Kinder  3/25 
Wesley Gibson  3/26 
Ron Javins  3/27 
Debbie Derenburger 3/28 
Erika Walker  3/28 
Kara McNeely  3/29 
Ben Tackett  3/31 
 

 
 
Paul & Ann Estep 3/2 
 

Did I miss a special day? Contact office@kccofc.org 

Privileged To Serve LifeGroup Information 

• Betty Dolin, mother of Sharon Nichols 

• Glenna Shafer, Betsy Keene’s friend 

• Donna Sowards 

• Vera Taylor  

• Paula Garner 

• April Stewart 

• Duke and Peggy Bayes 

• Doug Midkiff 

• Lanny Markland  

• Julie Farley  

• Alan Newhouse  
 

 
 

 

 
If you’ve fallen behind, no worries… start here and 
continue together! If you would like to have a printed 
schedule for the year, there are copies in the foyer.  
The scriptures to read this week: 
 
 

Date  Readings  Psalm 
3/27  1 Sam 28-31 86 
3/28  2 Sam 1-3  87 
3/29  2 Sam 4-8  88 
3/30  2 Sam 9-12  89 
3/31  2 Sam 13-15 90 
4/1  2 Sam 16-18 91 
4/2  2 Sam 19-21 92 
4/3  2 Sam 22-24 93 
4/4  1 Kgs 1-3  94 
 
 
 
 
 
RYAN: A nickel and a dime were walking across a 
bridge. The nickel jumped off, but the dime didn’t. 
Why not? 
 
JOSH: I don’t know, why? 
 
RYAN: The dime had more cents. 

Attendance & Contribution 

Dates To Remember 

Wednesday Evening 

Remember In Prayer 

MARCH  27 ,  2018 

Read The Bible 

Business Meeting 

Smile Corner 

Baby Shower 


